
PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
June 2, 2025 

 
The Board of Supervisors of Cerro Gordo County, Iowa, 
met in regular session pursuant to adjournment.  Present: 
Chairman Chris Watts, Vice Chairman Casey Callanan, 
Supervisor Carl Ginapp, and various members of the 
public.  
 
Chairman Watts convened the meeting at  
10:00 a.m. 
 
Ginapp moved with Callanan seconding, to approve 
today’s agenda and the minutes of the May 27, 2025 
regular session. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Public comment session was held. 
 
Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to approve 
claims. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Ginapp moved with Callanan seconding, to authorize 
Bolton + Menk to conduct field review on the following 
drainage district: 

Work Order Number: 2025-05-29-01 
Drainage District: 31 
Reported By: Bruce Schlichting 
Problem: Sink hole 

Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to approve 
Change Order No. 2 and Pay Application No. 3 for Larson 
Contracting Central, LLC for DD 57 open channel 
cleanout. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to abate taxes 
on mobile home at 777 S. Eisenhower Ave, Lot 46 in the 
amount of $63. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Ginapp moved with Callanan seconding, to authorize the 
Chair to sign Fiscal Agent Agreement between the North 
Iowa Children’s Alliance Board of Directors and Cerro 
Gordo County. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to approve 
reports from the Environmental Health Service Manager 
concerning Manure Management Plan Update for SunRay 
Pork Site 2 (site #65881) and SunRay Pork Site 6 (site 
#65852) and forward to the DNR. Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
County Engineer Billings provided an initial update. 
 
The Board of Supervisors joined with Hancock County via 
phone at 10:15 a.m. for the Joint Drainage District 
113/123. 
 
Callanan moved with Rayhons seconding, to appoint Tyler 
Conley of Bolton + Menk as Drainage Engineer to review 
easement through Joint Drainage District 113/123 
application. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
County Engineer Billings concluded his update. 
 
Callanan moved with Ginapp seconding, to table item #11 
– Consider Closure of Linden Street between Southshore 
Drive & Lakeview Drive. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Ginapp moved with Callanan seconding, to adjourn at 
10:43 a.m. Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Various tabulations, reports, correspondence and other 
documents that were presented at today's meeting are 
placed on file with the supplemental minutes. 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Chairman Chris Watts 
Board of Supervisors 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
__________________________________ 
Bob Peshak, Deputy Auditor 
Cerro Gordo County 


